
 

 

            

 
 

 

 
PERSONNEL ANNOUNCEMENT   
January 30, 2025 

 

PRIEST LEAVING THE DIOCESE 

• Rev. Beom Jong Lim, Pastor of St. Anne’s Korean Parish, Calgary, has returned to 

his home diocese in Korea effective January 14, 2025. 
 

The Diocese of Calgary is grateful to Fr. Lim for his dedicated service and wish him our 

prayers and best wishes. 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 
 

 

 

✠William T. McGrattan 

Bishop of Calgary 
 

PRIESTS ARRIVING IN THE DIOCESE 

• Rev. Gunwoo Rho, who arrived in Calgary on January 16, 2025 from the 

Archdiocese of Daegu, South Korea, has been appointed Pastor of St. Anne’s Korean 

Parish, Calgary, effective January 23, 2025. 

 

• Rev. Paolo G. Cervantes, who arrived in Calgary on January 27, 2025 from the 

Diocese of Masbate, Philippines, has been appointed to Hospital Chaplaincy in 

Lethbridge and to support Sacramental Ministry at All Saints Parish, Lethbridge, 

effective February 1, 2025. 

 

PRIEST PASTORAL ASSIGNMENT    

• Rev. Barnabas Esegine, who arrived in Calgary on January 13, 2025, has been 

appointed Associate Pastor of St. Luke’s Parish, Calgary, effective January 23, 2025. 

 


